## City of God: St. Augustine's - Parkland

# **NEWSLETTER**

January 13, 2025





The ACW held its annual "Christmas lunch" at the Something Else restaurant on Wednesday, January 8, 2025. What a great way to kick-off the New Year!

We had the chance to say a huge thank you to Karen Calder (President), Betty Squance (Secretary) and Helen Steinburg (Treasurer) as they have now finished up much more than the usual term for the executive. Thank you, ladies, for your dedication, hard work and commitment to keep this ACW active and thriving!





#### Please remember in your prayers this week:

- We pray for Acting Primate Anne, Metropolitan Greg, and Bishop Stephen. We also pray for our clergy, Rev. Kevin and Rev. Lesley.
- We pray for the Diocese of Qu'Appelle, for Holy Trinity in Edson, for the Buringanire Parish in the Buyé Diocese, for the Saddle Lake Cree Nation, and for the Church of the Province of West Africa
- We pray for those who are ill, injured, or bereaved; and for all who need God's healing presence, especially remembering Iain, Ann, and Terry.
- We pray for the repose of the soul of Bud who died recently and for his family who mourns his loss.
- In our own parish this week, we pray for Lois, Ronald & Diana, Doug & Bonnie, Louise, Ed & Carol; and their families.

Please note: Submitted names will be kept on the prayer list for a period of two weeks unless intentionally renewed.



### A Message from St. Augustine's-Parkland Anglican Church Vestry

As we begin this New Year, Vestry is looking ahead to the Annual General Meeting and would like to let the Parish family know that we will be looking to add a few new members for the next term.

Vestry plays a very important role at St. Augustine's-Parkland as we prayerfully make decisions that support the maintenance of the building and the continuation of the programs. Vestry is responsible to review the financial well-being of the parish that help us live out our vision: "Rooted in the Word and in worship, we strive to be a vibrant community, shining the light of Christ into the world around us".

In the next few weeks, we will be providing more information about working on Vestry. We hope that you will consider becoming part of this important group at St. Augustine's-Parkland!

#### Tabernacle Candle:

The candle was sponsored this week by Winnie Kennair in loving memory of Ted.



If you would like to sponsor the candle for \$10 in memory of a loved one (perhaps on a birthday, anniversary or other important date), please do let us know! We are not limited to one sponsor per week.

Jan. 19th	Fran Peacock in memory of her sister, Toni Mae Inkster     David Dunbar in loving memory of Paula
Jan. 26th	<ul> <li>Louise Fairfield in memory of her brother, John</li> <li>Betty Squance in memory of her mom's birthday</li> </ul>
Feb. 2nd	· Fran Peacock in memory of her husband, Jack Peacock
Feb. 9th	· open



**Daughters of God** 

Tammy and Everly were baptized at Church on Sunday.

Welcome to the Kingdom of God!

## Rev. Kev's Agenda:

Aside from the many regular recurring things that he does, this is what's coming up in his calendar. Friday's will be a regularly scheduled (& needed!) day off with the exception of pastoral emergencies and other important functions

- Wednesday, January 15<sup>th</sup> Copper Sky service
- Wednesday, January 15<sup>th</sup> Corporation Meeting
- Sunday, January 19<sup>th</sup> Vestry Meeting
- Sunday, January 19th Week of Prayer for Christian Unity service at Providence Renewal Centre

Rev. Kevin can be contacted by calling the church at 780-962-5131 or by email at <a href="mailto:parklandpriest@gmail.com">parklandpriest@gmail.com</a>. In pastoral emergencies he can be reached at 780-993-9985



January 26th is bound to be a nice day as we're having a soup lunch after the service! A sign up sheet is on the bulletin board in the Narthex!

## **Upcoming events:**

January 19th - 11:30am Vestry Budget Meeting

January 26th - Soup lunch after church!



